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A t the end of the club we will be celebrating everything we have learnt on our travels 
with a session for the whole family from 3-4pm, where all parents, carers, and older or 
younger children are welcome to come along and join us to see what we have been 

up to, and share in a BBQ afterwards!

Please download a form and sign up today or request one from admin@venta-group.org

Stoke United win final 
7 goal thriller

See page 10 

Our New
 Pavillion Progress

See page 7

Someone 
certainly 
enjoyed 

the Stoke
plant sale 

See page 6



R.B. COPPING
F U N E RA L  S E RV I C E
Independent Family Funerals Directors Since 1935

www.coppingfunerals.co.uk 125 The Street, Poringland, Norwich NR14 7RP
01508 494434

56 Langley Road, Chedgrave, nr Loddon NR14 6HE
01508 521159

For Personal Attention 
with Dignity and Respect

Private Chapels of Rest

Memorials & floral tributes 
supplied

Pre-paid funeral plans 
available

We are a family run business 
with three funeral homes 
based in Aylsham, Hethersett 
& Hingham 
All serving the whole of 
Norwich and Norfolk.

Aylsham
01263 735161

Hethersett
01603 810022

Hingham
01953 850330

www.ivanfisher.co.uk info@ivanfisher.co.uk

Ivan Fisher 
Independent Funeral Homes Ltd



At the moment, if I asked you if you 
were enjoying the World Cup, you 
might well answer, “Which one?” As 

I write, we are making our way through the 
group stages of the Women’s football World 
Cup, and the men’s cricket World Cup, and 
England are looking good in both of them. If 
you have been watching either, you will have 
seen some great individual performances, 
but in the end it so often comes down to 
teamwork. By the time you read this, the final 
will be in sight, and the best team will surely 
have the best chance of winning the trophy.

Recently I have been thinking about 
teamwork in connection with the fact that 
God is revealed in the bible as three as well 
as one: Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Pretty 
much as soon as we get talking about this 
idea, we begin to struggle to picture it, 
because it seems almost impossible for our 
brains to imagine something being 3 and 1 
at the same time. All the examples Christians 
give run out of steam in the end; we might 
talk about a thing having three parts, like an 
egg, or someone being experienced in three 
different ways, like me as a father, a brother, or 
a son, and so on, but none of them are ever 
really three and one at once like God is.

That’s why it is so helpful to concentrate on 
the effect of these three working together, if 
we can’t quite picture the reality. One of the 

ways we can do that is to look at some of the 
places in the bible where it mentions the work 
of the Father, Son and Spirit all in the same 
place. We see that in the teaching of Jesus, 
who tells his friends that he is going to ask 
the Father to send them the Holy Spirit. That’s 
Jesus the Son, asking God the Father, to send 
the Holy Spirit.

I love this one little phrase so much for a few 
reasons, but most of all because Jesus uses 
the word ‘will’, which means it is a promise: 
I will ask the Father, and he will send the 
Spirit. I hope I don’t often break big promises, 
but I am conscious of the number of little 
commitments I make with best intentions and 
then don’t follow up because I forget, or don’t 
quite get around to it. Some of you will feel 
that people have let you down over much 
bigger things. But this is not my promise, 
but the promise of Jesus, who is faithful and 
reliable in every way.

Jesus asks the Father, the Father gives, and 
the Spirit is the gift. Jesus is consistent in 
offering the Holy Spirit, and says in another 
place that the Father will give him if we ask. 
He will give because he is a good Father, 
and if we fathers with our failings know how 
to give good gifts to our children, how much 
more will God our Father give us the good 
gift of the Holy Spirit if we ask him. 

My own experience of the Holy Spirit, 
especially at some of the hardest times in my 
life, has been that he is deeply, deeply good, 
and so I have no hesitation in encouraging 
people to ask God for him. He is truly the 
gift of God, of the Father and of the Son, and 
reveals to us how very wonderful the best of 
teamwork can be.

Rob
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Churchwardens
Stoke Holy Cross & Dunston

Viv (493438) & Roy (493595)

Arminghall
Annie (495580)

Caistor St Edmund
Jani (493572) & Lia (494137)

St George’s Hall 
bookings:

Joyce Williams 492143

Stoke Church Hall 
bookings:

Viv Carrington 493438

Stoke Holy Cross 
pavilion bookings:
Anita Rose (Parish clerk) 491709

Vicar of the Venta Group
Stoke Holy Cross with Dunston, Arminghall and Caistor St Edmund

Rob Baker, The Vicarage, Mill Road, Stoke Holy Cross, NR14 8PA 
rob@venta-group.org 01508 492305

Church Administrator
For any admin inquiries please email Freyja Mardell admin@venta-group.org 

CURATE
Lyn Marsh, 8 Mill Green, Stoke Holy Cross, NR14 8PB

Lyn@venta-group.org 01508 493422
www.venta-group.org	 @venta-group

next edition
Items for the next month’s magazine 

please send by email to 
Henry and Eostre Caswell 

by email to 

ventafree4all@outlook.com
By 10th of this month please.

The 10th of the month will be the 
deadline for all copy for the next 

magazine for the time being.

We would love to feature 
your village organisation 

in a future magazine
just get in touch and we will see 

what we can do! 

Email: ventafree4all@outlook.com

FROM THE REGISTERS

FUNERAL 

Barbara White 
Monday 11th June 

 Caistor St Edmund

We continue to pray for all those who 
have lost loved ones recently, or are 
remembering someone particularly at 
this time of year. 

We are always happy to record the 
names of anyone from the villages 
whose funeral has been held recently, 
even if it wasn’t taken by a member of 
our ministry team.

Our annual service of Remembrance 
and Hope, for families who have been 
bereaved recently, was held at Caistor St 
Edmund on Thursday 14th June.

If you would like an invitation in the future, 
please email admin@venta-group.org 
or call 492305.”



PC ASSIST @ HOME
QUALITY COMPUTER REPAIR SERVICE
www.pcassistonline.co.uk  01508 471459

Don’t hesitate, decorate!

CALL FOR A NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION 
James 07834 612463     Peter 07834 612769

01603 418953
info@jandpdecorators.co.uk
www.jandpdecorators.co.uk

1 & 2

 
• Domestic & Commercial Decorating  

• Small Maintenance Works

MATHS TUITION 
Exam preparation for 

GCSE, IGCSE and A-Level

Gregg Bontly 
MBA, B.Sc.(Hons)

13 Webster Close
Stoke Holy Cross 

Norwich NR14 8LU 

07905 916 685
greggbontly@hotmail.com

“Everyone can grow their 
maths ability”

“There are only two 
lasting things we give 

our children....one 
is roots, the other is 

wings”

Repairs to double glazed windows, doors & conservatories 
Local independent business

Free estimates, No call out charge

 Steamed up windows, broken handles, hinges, replacement gasket, 
plus cat flaps, door panels and more 

01603 520136 or 0800 1601932

sandcwindows@gmail.com

www.sandcwindows.co.uk

ASP WILLS 
Wills, Lasting Powers, Probate, Trusts 

01508 494315
www.aspwills.co.uk   sales@aspwills.co.uk

Easton Countryside Services 
Tree Surgery / Maintenance

Tree felling / Stump Removal 
Hedgelaying / Planting
Woodland Management 

Fully insured and NPTC qualified 
Free estimates and advice

  Chris Shelton    and    Jamie Matthews
01953 558907 
07748572079  

ecs.trees@gmail.com

01603 615106
07854782286
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SERVICES FOR JUNE
IN THE VENTA GROUP

OF CHURCHES

The Local Open Gardens 
Weekend

For all those who visited the wonderful array of gardens 
during the Open Gardens Weekend, we are sure you will 
remember that the Saturday was an absolute washout.  

Many congratulations to all those who braved the appalling 
weather and did visit gardens on that day. Fortunately Sunday 
proved to be a much brighter day altogether and attracted many 
more visitors. Our photos are just of a few of the wide range 
of gardens which we managed to visit but do we hope give a 
taste of the event and of the hard work undertaken by so many 
people who opened their gardens for the enjoyment of others.

This event by was organised by many volunteers to raise 
funds for the nook appeal started because EACH (East 
Anglia’s Children’s Hospices) has outgrown its current 

hospice in Quidenham. This is at present based in an older 
building which was not originally designed for its current use 
as a children’s hospice. The nook is being built on a five acre 
woodland site in Framingham Earl and this new, purpose-built 
hospice will offer services which are either currently unavailable 
or extremely limited at Quidenham.  These facilities will include a 
hydrotherapy pool, music studio and larger and more accessible 
outside space for the children to explore and play.  As many of 
you know the project is already well 
under way and it is hoped that the 
nook will be operational by September.

If you were unable to visit the gardens 
on the Open Gardens Weekend, or 
would just like to contribute to the 
nook appeal, donations can always 
be made via their website: 
www.eachorg.uk/the-nook.

7th July         3rd Sunday after Trinity
10.30 am       Informal Holy Communion
		         Stoke Holy Cross Church

14th July       4th Sunday  after Trinity
9.00 am        Traditional Holy  Communion
                      Arminghall Church

9.30 am         Praise and Worship
		         Caistor St Edmund Church

10.30 am       Café Church
		         Stoke Holy Cross Church Hall 

21st July        5th Sunday after Trinity
9.30 am         Family Service
		         Caistor St Edmund Church

11.00 am       Traditional Holy Communion
		         Stoke Holy Cross Church 

6.30pm          The Gathering withMulbarton        
                         Church
                         Stoke Holy Cross Church

28th July	       6th Sunday after Trinity
9.00 am         Traditional Holy Communion
	                   Caistor St Edmund Church

10.30 am       Sunday 4 Everyone
		         Stoke Holy Cross Church Hall

4.00 pm	        Evening Service
		         Arminghall Church
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Post Office
Stoke Church Hall, 

Mondays 9am-1pm, 
Weds 1.15-4.15pm

Stoke Holy Cross Plant Sale

Viv and David Carrington hosted another successful plant sale at their own lovely 
garden on June 10th. Many people were able to enjoy the garden on a sunny day and 
as you can see from the photos especially young Otho who clearly loved his ice cream. 

With the sale of refreshments cakes, a raffle 
and plants sold at the gate over £700 was 
raised towards the church’s building fund.  

Many thanks to all those who helped 
and contributed and especially to 
Viv in raising so many of the plants. 

Perhaps you can help us do even more 
next year by dividing some of your garden 
perennials next spring. Our churches are 
always in need of help to maintain the 
wonderful old buildings and the churchyards. 

Stoke Holy Cross 
Clear Up

A big thank you to the many members of the 
church who helped with clearing out one 
of our porta-cabins. It was a good team 

effort with an excellent result – we can now see 
our way from one end of the cabin to the other 
and will be able to give some of the chairs stored 
there to replace some in the church hall.

St Mary’s Church 
Arminghall 

Wednesday 5 June dawned cloudy 
but warm and dry.  A coffee morning in 
Annie and Adam’s conservatory proved 
to be a hot place for St Mary’s coffee 
morning.   

A quiet but enjoyable morning 
attended by church friends and 
neighbours. Thank you to all those who 
came or contributed. Pam’s cake was 
the usual favourite with most having 
second helpings.  It was relaxing and 
enjoyable to just sit and chat! And we 
raised over £50 towards much needed 
church funds.

STOKE HOLY CROSS 
THURSDAY CLUB

Our next meeting is Thursday 4th July 
1.30pm in St Georges Hall, Upper Stoke 
Holy Cross. Do please come and join 
us for a cup of tea and biscuit. All new 
members will be made very welcome. 

Bingo eyes down at 1.30pm dates for 
July are 10th and 24th

Carpet bowls - 1.30pm in hall. £2. Dates 
for July 3rd, 17th, 31st. 

Attached are photos from our meeting 
on 6th June where we had Mavin come 
and lead sit down exercises. 
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STOKE HOLY CROSS 
TUESDAY GROUP

This is a reminder that the Group’s July 
meeting will be a Summer Lunch on 
Sunday, July 7th, in the Church Hall.  It’s 
scheduled to begin at 12 30, so arrive a 
little after 12 noon.  

The cost is £12, and the cause for 2019 
is the East Anglian Air Ambulance.  An 
excellent idea to have a break from 
cooking!

Barbara Thomas is happy to take 
bookings on 493486.  

As usual, there will be no meeting during 
August, so here’s hoping that there will 
be some good weather to enjoy during 
the summer!

     

Planning Permission Granted For 
New Pavilion

Stoke Holy Cross Parish Council is pleased to report that on 17th May, South Norfolk 
Council granted planning permission to build a new community hall to replace the 
existing pavilion on the village playing fields. 

Over the past two years, the New Pavilion Working Group has been working with architects 
on the type of replacement for the pavilion that would meet the needs of our growing village 
in the future. The approved plans incorporate a bigger floor layout that can accommodate 
the pre-school as well as a hall to host community events, parish meetings, and possibly a 
cafe. 

We will now be seeking additional funding to build the hall to supplement the substantial 
amount of money already collected by the Parish Council in connection with the recent 
housing developments in Stoke Holy Cross.

We are confident that money for worthwhile local projects such as community halls is 
potentially available. Anyone who is able to help with this exciting project, particularly if they 
have any experience of fund raising, or community hall development and management, 
would be most welcome to join us. Please email Anita Rose, the Parish Clerk at 
stokeholycross.pc@gmail.com  if you are able to help. 

Glyn Davies - Chair - Parish Council, New Pavilion Working Group 

Looking Ahead to 2 July —
Prayers Please

On Tuesday 2 July Bishop Jonathan, the Bishop of Lynn, will be making a prayer 
pilgrimage through Loddon deanery, starting with breakfast at about 9am in Stoke 
Holy Cross and continuing via Poringland Community Centre to Green Pastures cafe 

and - hopefully then by bus (the X22) to Chedgrave and Loddon. He will join the Senior’s 
Lunch Club (at Loddon Junior School) and go on to Clinks Care Farm and the Waveney River 
Centre in the afternoon. The aim of the pilgrimage is to pray along the way for this area, to 
join with those who can be with him and to hand 
out prayer leaflets based on the Lord's Prayer. 

In the evening there will be a service of prayer 
for all parishes of the deanery, at 7pm in Holy 
Trinity, Loddon where we are invited to bring 
something that represents the parish where we 
regularly worship. 

For more details contact the Rural Dean, 
Revd David Owen (01508 522993
david.chetvalley@gmail.com)

Community 
Hub Café

Stoke Holy Cross 
Church Hall

Our vision is for the church hall to become 
thriving community meeting place for 
Stoke Holy Cross and beyond

WEDNESDAYS 
(In school term time)

9.30 – 11 AM
 Please come and join us.  

                ALL ages are 
welcome!

Tea, coffee and cake served with a smile. 
Voluntary donations welcome but not 
necessary.

New Mums

There will also be a 
dedicated area for infant 
feeding with information 
and breastfeeding peer 
support will be available, plus also advice 
from qualified healthcare professionals.

For more information: 
admin@venta-group.org

01508 492305    www.venta-group. org
Facebook: 
Infant Feeding Café-Stoke Holy Cross



S.W. Contractors
Groundworks & Gardening Services

Patios, Paths, Shedbases, Block Paving, Pipe Work, Fencing, 
Gates, Hedge Trimming, Tree Lopping & Pressure Washing,

All other work considered

Simon Wells
Joynt House, Hallback Lane, Arminghall, NR14 8FE

Tel: 01508 495528   Mobile: 07974 303729

COOPER
HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

Double Glazing Repairs
Replacement Sealed Units
Window Hinges, Handles

Door locks • Cat flaps
www cooper home services.co.uk
01508 480551  07982 711499

LUXURY TAXIS FROM 4,7, 8 SEATERS 
ANYWHERE ANYTIME 24/7 365

Airport transfers from all major airports and seaports 
from Norwich, Yarmouth, Lowestoft, Ipswich, 

Colchester, Clacton-on-Sea

All drivers CRB’d & Police Checked. FREE QUOTES

Call us now! 01508 520257 or 07788 375440
eastangliaairporttransfers@mail.com 

www.eaataxi.co.uk

EAAT
EAST ANGLIAN AIRPORT TRANSFERS
CORPORATE TRAVEL AND WEDDING HIRE

07949855380

Servicing on your door step
MOBILE SERVICING AND REPAIRS FOR
CARAVANS MOTORHOMES TRAILERS

HORSE BOXES

E mail caravanandtrailerservices@hotmail.co.uk
www.caravanandtrailerservicesnorfolk.co.uk

David Joyce 
01986 948967 / 07717 767079

Prince-09@hotmail.co.uk

Fully qualified with over 17 years in the trade
Free Quotes for any work

Land RoveR, MeRcedes Benz, Honda, 
vauxHaLL and vW GRoup 

speciaList 
Class 4 & 7 
MOT Tester

DJ’s Mobile Mechanic 

Save money on your Car Repairs, 
Servicing & MOTS with 

Surlingham Timeshare 
Swimming Pool

NR14 7AL
Are you interested in having an indoor heated 

swimming pool exclusively for yourself, 
family and friends?

If so please ring

Tim Mack (01508) 538206
or go to 

www.surlinghamtimesharepool.co.uk
3, 6 or 12 monthly bookings for weekly slots 

available, “also one offs”
Open seven days a week 6.30am-10.00pm

We are 6 miles SE of Norwich between 
Surlingham and Rockland St. Mary



ANCHORAGE SWIMMING POOL,
FITNESS CENTRE AND TENNIS COURT

Indoor Swimming Pool, Fitness Centre and Tennis Court
In Upper Stoke Holy Cross

For your health, fitness and leisure
The indoor pool is lovely and warm at a constant 31 degrees

With fully private half hour slots
Available everyday from 6am until 10pm

Our resident Personal Trainer invites you to our private gym
to get fit and healthy and to improve your quality of life.

Contact Malcolm Guymer on 07986 325282

Call 01508 494032 or 07519 507435
For Details and to book Pool and Tennis Court

Email: info@anchoragepool.co.uk

www.anchoragepool.co.uk

Qualified Foot  
Health Professional 

 

Lisa Marshall-Nichols MCFHP, MAFHP 
Member of the British Association of Foot Health Professionals 

 

HOME VISITS AND TREATMENTS 
 

Tel: 07505131760 
Email: lisa.marshall-nichols@ntlworld.com 

 

Toe & finger nail cutting, treatment of corns, callus, verrucas & more 

Email: lmarshnic9@gmail.com

Yare Valley 
FARM SHOP

Tel: 01508 538206 
www.yarevalleyoils.co.uk 

We sell local products 

including:

Our Cold Rapeseed Oil 

and Dressings

Our own farm produced beef 

and lovally produced Texel lamb

Everyday Essentials 

(Flour, Sugar, Butter and Eggs)

Jams, honey and Chutneys,

Cheeses, Chocolates and 

Ice Creams, Coffee, Teas 

and Chocolate

Fresh Seasonal Veg

And Much More....

Our 
Self Service 

Farm Shop is 
NOW OPEN 
EVERYDAY 

From 
8am – 9pm 

NR14 7AL

01508 495611  www.theoldfeathers.com

LODDON ROAD, FRAMINGHAM PIGOT, NR14 7QB

OPENING TIMES
Tuesday – Sunday lunch; 12pm – 3pm

Evenings from 6

The Old Feathers family run restaurant is located in the beautiful 
surroundings of Framingham Pigot, with the sole objective is to 
serve simple great British cuisine using locally sourced ingredients 
with a warm welcoming smile. 

The menu is comprised of many delicious greats such as rich and 
creamy chicken in white wine, homemade caramelised red onion 
and brie tart, seasoned steaks, Home cooked ribs and our popular 
fresh fish in homemade Woodforde’s real ale batter. Accompanied 
with a good selection of wines, beers, Aspal Cyder or Woodforde’s 
real ale.

SUPPLY & INSTALLATION 
OF WOODBURNERS 
Norfolk’s agent for Aga, Hunter & Parkray Stoves

01508 498393
www.norfolkwoodburners.co.uk

www.eastofengland.coop/funerals

Here for you 
every hour 
of every day
St Stephens Square, Norwich
01603 851560
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Final Win is Last Action of Norfolk Christian 
Football Season 

 

The final title of the Norfolk Christian Football League’s 2818-19 season was decided last Saturday when Stoke United’s Under 14s 
won a seven-goal thriller in the Plate knock-out final reports Alan Barnes.

The final between Lighthouse FC and Stoke 
United took place at the FDC Open on May 
11 and Lighthouse had the early breaks with 
goals from Ben Smith, 10 minutes, and Isaac 
Palmer, 20 minutes, putting them 2-0 ahead. 
Stoke gained a lifeline before half-time when 
Henry Fagan reduced the deficit.
 
Stoke came out ready to attack in the second 
half and equalised through George Riches 
after three minutes. Further goals from Henry 
Fagan and Finley Williams for Stoke found 
them in control of the match. However, a late 
Lighthouse goal from Jude Philpott ensured 
a tense final few minutes.

Stoke held on to win 4-3 in what was a well 
contested final.

St George’s Hall Dementia Support Cafe

Come along and join us on the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month for fun activities and 
refreshments for those suffering from dementia and for their careers. 

We meet regularly from 10am to 12 noon at St George’s Hall and also have subsidised outings. 

Our July meetings are 8th July when we have an Admiral nurse attending and also a Dementia Support 
worker coming.

On 22nd July we have Heather Edwards talking to us about ‘Music Mirrors’ 

For more details or information please ring 01508 493661 or 492938.

Cream Teas at Caistor Church this summer 

We will be serving cream teas at Caistor again this summer - each Sunday from 
2-5pm in July and August and the 1st Sunday in September. 

If you would like to help by serving at tables, washing up or getting the church 

ready any of the Sundays  please let Jani Wymer know  ( 01508 493572) 

We will also be having a garden produce, plant and cake stall each week so any 
contributions for that will be much appreciated - contact Jani as above for more 

details. 

Re our church services - please be aware there will not  be a service at Caistor St 
Edmund church on Sunday 7th July or Sunday 4th August this year. 



Providing quality care for older people in and 
around Mulbarton and the surrounding villages

We are open from 10.00am until 3.00pm 
on Monday / Wednesday / Thursday 

and we would be delighted to welcome you 
for a free day visit to see what we do 

(by appointment please).

For more information call the Day Centre on 

01508 578826
or visit www.ecav.co.uk

Edith Cavell Day Centre
Main Road, Swardeston, NR14 8DU

Septic 
Waste Removal 

Covering all of Norfolk and Suffolk 
Emergency 24 hours a day / 7 days a week

Tel :(01508) 548 543
Email: mgaze@mgaze.co.uk
www.mgaze.co.uk

Citrus
Security Shredding

jules@citrussecurityshredding.co.uk

Call Jules on

 01508 528 477

Accredited & Award Collection 
& Security Shredding Service

Citrus Collect Locally
 & Provide Certification

£15 
per bag 
or box 



Designed & Printed by Anglia Print Ltd - 01603 629291 - info@angliaprint.co.uk - www.angliaprint.co.uk

FREE tiles from our tile range with every full installation

• En-suites & Shower Rooms
• Bathroom to Suit Your Needs
• Level Access Walk in Shower Rooms
• Boiler & Gas Central Heating 
• Supply Only or Full Installation

• Tiling, Plastering, Electrics,Plumbing
• Small Building Work
• All Work Guaranteed
• Grant Work undertaken 
• Less Abled Wet Room Specialists

Bathrooms and Wetrooms Ltd

01603 400134
Visit Our Showroom

Unit 8, Elvin Way, Sweetbriar Industrial Estate, Norwich NR3 2BB

www.coopersbathroomsandwetrooms.co.uk

Coopers 
Independent Family Business

Working Showers On display 
Wet Room Display in Our Showroom 

Want a pristine, clean home but don’t want to 
spend all weekend doing it?  

We Can Help You! 
 

Trusted in local homes since 2003
Same reliable, police checked, vetted and insured 

cleaner on a regular basis.

Affordable Rates

Please call Karen on 

01508 490808
norwich@cleanersrus.co.uk 

or visit the website and complete the form
www.cleanersrus.co.uk/domestic-home-

cleaning-norwich/

Cleaners R Us
Affordable • Professional • Reliable


